April 2013
The Honourable James Moore, M.P.

Minister of Canadian Heritage

House of Commons

Ottawa, Canada

K1A 0A6

 
Dear Minister Moore:
 
On a recent site tour of the Canadian Museum for Human Rights, the president of the Ukrainian Canadian Congress, Paul Grod, was shocked to discover how poorly Ukrainian Canadian and Ukrainian themes are treated in this national institution. Not only is the issue of Canada's first national internment operations barely mentioned, even though there was a "receiving station" for "enemy aliens" in Winnipeg during the First World War, but, more outrageously, the subject of the Holodomor, the Famine genocide of 1932-33 in Soviet Ukraine is relegated to a minor exhibit area near the CMHR's public toilets. This is outrageous and unacceptable.
 
Minister, you have in the past stated that the Canadian Museum for Human Rights is at arms' length.  Given the serious and compelling nature of the problems at the museum we ask you to intervene in how the contents of the CMHR are organized and presented. This project is already controversial and will become more divisive as news of this insult spreads, as it surely will. 

Canadian governments have invested well over $150 million dollars in this museum and will continue to contribute over $22million annually to subsidize its operations. The CMHR must not be allowed to denigrate the memory of the many millions of Ukrainians who perished as a result of a Stalinist crime against humanity, one that the Government of Canada, in May 2008, officially recognized as a genocide.
 
Here is the YouTube of Mr Grod expressing the position of the UCC over what he saw at the CMHR:
 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=player_embedded&v=_zuP57u9lB0
 
I look forward to your reply,
 
Sincerely,
 
 
